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Building our success as Federated Sister’s 
Through 

Strength, Diversity and Joy! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

              District Calendar 
November 
Monday, Nov.7   Executive Committee -10 A.M. Double Tree Hotel Restaurant "VITA", 3101 W. 
Temple Avenue, Pomona, CA 91768 
Friday, Nov. 18 SGVD Fall Council -- 9:30 A.M., LEADS Candidate due, Downey Woman’s Club, 
9813 Paramount, Downey, Names and qualifications of Report Judges due. 
Tuesday, Nov.15 Parliamentary Affiliate Group Meeting - Baldwin Park WC, 3817 Baldwin Park 
Blvd. Baldwin Park- 10:00 A.M. 
Wednesday, Nov. 30 Membership Workshop, 10 AM, Pio Pico Women’s Club 6214 Mines, Pico 
Rivera 
December 
Monday, Dec. 5   Executive Committee -10 A.M. Double Tree Hotel Restaurant "VITA", 3101 W. 
Temple Avenue, Pomona, CA 91768 
Friday, Dec.9 9:30 A.M. SGVD Board Meeting -Covina WC, 128 South San Jose, Covina-Holiday 
Club Boutique 
 

 
“The KEY” 

 
San Gabriel Valley District 

Proud member of California Federation of Women’s 
Clubs 

and General Federation of Women’s Clubs 
Mailing Address: 1142 South Diamond Bar Blvd. #861, 

Diamond Bar, Ca 91765 
sgvd.org cfwc.org/gfwc/org 
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Executive Board Messages 
 

President’s Message 
Abbey Howell…(909) 348-3779…abbshowell@yahoo.com 

    
Hello Federation Sister’s, 
 Happy Fall Autumn Season! This is one of my favorite times of the year. The smell of 
cinnamon, nutmeg and turkey warms the soul. It brings to me the joy of the beginning of the 
Holiday Season of Giving.  As volunteers most of us have plans on feeding friends and family, 
along with the possibly of serving food to the less fortunate. The gift of giving will be shared 
universally no matter the size of the donation or contribution. I am very thankful to be a part of 
these organizations that will give to the Los Angeles Mission, The Food Panty and the Open 
Heart of Giving Foundation. We all must do are part to make sure no mouth goes un-feed as we 
approach this Holiday Season. 
This is an exciting time for all the clubs within the San Gabriel Valley District. I have had the 
opportunity of visiting a total of 9-Clubs, so far. There are 19-more clubs to visit within the next 
year. It is a wonderful experience to learn that so many clubs are handling business with a 
willingness to do better after the pandemic.  
A very important tidbit for all Club Presidents to be mindful of and require their officers to 
provide the following documents and/or make them available to all members at a monthly 
meeting: 
1.  Meeting Agenda – Presenting a clear direction of all business matters. 
2.  Club Minutes – Legal information documents of statement of prior meetings held. 
3.  Treasurers Monthly Report – It matters to membership that bill maybe paid. 
4.  Open Discussion – Announcements, allowable time for sharing. 
 
If anyone of these items is not presented at a monthly meeting, it stands as a notice of failure to 
the membership. Let us not be caught in the short fall of not doing our part as Presidents. If for 
one reason or another items are not presented, address the matter at the meeting and “DO NOT 
BY PASS THE SUBJECT.” All of our District Officers are available to meet with you, and are 
willing to attend your club meetings by request. 
 
District Officers and Duties 
1.  Terry Perkins 1nd VP – Dean of Reports -----Available for report writing instructions and 
questions. 
2.  Lupe Diaz 2nd VP – Membership ------------------Available for questions on which forms to 
submit for Membership, returning members and late paying members. Addressing any 
membership questions. 
3.  Gina Morales 3rd VP – Convention ------------ Available to address all convention concerns. 
The SGVD  67th Convention is open for all to attend, not just delegates. 
4.  Claudia Maidenberg ------------ Available to address Parliamentary concerns and questions. 
 

Happy Thanksgiving 
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May the Blessing of your Table be Plentiful! 
 
 

1st Vice President Message 
Terry Perkins 

                            H-(909) 895-7710… C-(951)203-4305…perkinstlee@gmail.com  
  Greetings my Federation Sisters—time is flying by. It’s November and we  
 should  be beginning to gather all the needed information to write our club reports.   

It’s wonderful to see all the ladies who attended the Report Writing Workshop. Much 
information was shared with each other, which will help us all in writing our reports. 
• As I stated at the Report Writing Workshop, we need to View writing reports as a way to 

share what you do and brag about your club and your members. Writing reports allow us 
to do the following:   

• Help create a history of club's activities and informs CFWC/GFWC of creative projects 
• Enable the Federation clubs to share achievements with potential funders. 
• Let the community know how vital our organizations are to their well-being.  
• Use them as a recruitment tool. 

 
INSTRUCTIONS: 
Clubs are to email the Report Committee Chairmen copies of their Reports (each area they are 
reporting in) by the Birthday Council (or Jan 27th). Be sure to copy me a copy of your reports. I 
will turn all reports into CFWC via Drobox. A copy will be provided to the District President. 
The District Report Chairmen will email me the placement sheets. 
 
FYI: Club Members Headcounts - Please reference Page 88 in the SGVD Yearbook 2022-23 for 
correct club member-count. 
 
If you have any questions or need help I’m here for you. Just email me or give me call. 
 

CFWC Officer Workshops 
November President 

 November 1 VP Dean 
Committee Chairman Workshops 

November: Civic Engagement--Diane Waterhouse 
 

Social Dates: 5:30 to 7:00 PM 
Time to sit, laugh and get to know one another across our state.  

 November 17 
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2nd Vice President Message 
   Guadalupe Diaz…lupe6diaz@gmail.com.562-706-5586 
   Hello members hope you all had a nice and safe Halloween and here 
comes Thanksgiving, a time to be grateful, thank full and to bring out the kindness in you. It’s 
also a time to give remember those who are less fortunate then you. 
 
Membership starts with “Me” and becomes part of “We”  in order to build a stronger team. 
These were the words of CFWC 2nd Vice President Wendy Curron at the Area B Conference. 
Membership is on “Action” word and our actions together as members make dreams come true. 
Let’s join our actions together to help create positive change in our communities.  
Just reminder that membership is every member’s responsibility. With the word “member” we 
need to keep in mind the three most important words: Recruitment Retention and Recognition. 
By doing this our members will stay.  Also treat every member with Dignity and Respect.   
 
The Membership Workshop Luncheon will be held on November 30, 2022. Cost is $15.00 per 
member. Workshop Time:10am to 2 pm. Location: Pio Pico Woman’s Club in Pico Rivera 
California. I encorage all Membership Chairs and all Club Presidents to attend.  Make your 
reservations ASAP.  
 
The GFWC is giving $50.00 reimbursement on membership drives. When you submit your 
request for reimbursement you must turn in pictures and a report of the event and what 
you did. 
 
The SGVD and CFWC is giving pins to any member who recruits five members at the 
convention paper work must be done prior to convention. 
 
 

Parliamentarian Message  
Claudia Maidenberg … 909-816-4652… c.maidenberg@verizon.net 

 
Sometimes we only Think we Know- Some Myths 
Sometimes we think we know and it turns out to be not so true.  Especially, when the 
group/meeting is running smoothly and then all of a sudden life slaps us in the face.  Some of 
those misconceptions regarding what Robert had in mind are:  
1. The presiding officer can only vote to break a tie.  

• A tie vote is decisive. It means the motion did not pass.  The Chair can vote in support of 
the motion and it passes. The Chair is NOT required to vote. 

• Let’s say the vote is 5 to 4 in favor of the motion, the Chair can vote to oppose and the 
motion fails. The Chair is NOT required to vote. 
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• In a 2/3 voting requirement where one vote can determine passage/failure the Chair can 
cast their vote and decide the outcome. The Chair is NOT required to vote. 

• The Chair can vote in a ballot vote.  If there is a tie, the Chair cannot vote a second time 
and the motion does not pass. 

 
2. The Parliamentarian makes all the rulings 

• The Chair is in control and is the person responsible for all rulings on matters of 
procedure. 

• The Parliamentarian’s role is to advise. 

3. A motion without a second is void 
• The purpose of a second is to ensure more than one person supports the idea.   

o That means when a Committee or Board make a motion it does not need a second. 
o That means if a motion is made, a second is forgotten, members debate/discuss 

and vote or pass the motion by unanimous consent it is presumed to have a second 
because members acted on it. 

Sometimes we know the rule and sometimes we don’t.  It is much better to stop and check the 
details in the official rule book then get into a war.  The purpose of all of these tools meant to 
ensure members have an equal opportunity to express their opinion and that decisions can be 
made in a timely fashion. Remember, rules and procedures only work when you use them.  All 
members share the responsibility of using Roberts Rules to help the Club accomplish its purpose 
– helping our communities.

Recording Secretary Message 
Marilyn Cruz..,909-730-4145… marilyncruz1@msn.com 

   We had an outstanding District Board Meeting on October 14. 
   The agenda covered a lot. We had an outstanding Keynote Speaker! 
On to reports…Executive Committee and Chairmen, I’m encouraging all of you to present 
reports.  It’s a great way to inform the membership what’s going on and keeping us all 
updated!  Just remember to provide me, your Recording Secretary, with 3 copies of your report 
prior to the “Call to Order.” 

 
Next up…Review of the District Minutes.  
So, what happens…I take notes longhand then I transcribed the notes into Word. Next, I send out 
a PDF to be Reviewed. If corrections are required, I revised the minutes and send them back for 
a final approval. Remember the final copy of our business board meeting minutes becomes a 
legal document.  I will be selecting “3” different members every month to review the minutes I 
take. Please let me know if you are willing to help me out! Please… 
Yes! I attended two more CFWC’s Workshops including the Parliamentarian.  I learned so much. 
Especially how to present a Motion correctly. But believe me it’s not easy trying to stay calm 
with all of you looking back at me! 
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Finally, I hope to see everyone at our Fall Council in Downey which is our next District Board 
Meeting on November 18th. Let’s have a good time! 
 
Until I see you again later this month, stay safe, healthy and joyful… MM 

 
ARTS & CULTURE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Art Contest 
Terry Perkins…perkinstlee@gmail.com…909-895-7710  

 
The information (directions and forms) are in the yearbook -pages 51-56. It’s not too early to 
surge members to submits works or to go to your community schools and request student art 
and photos. 

 
 

Photography Contest 
Sue Hogenauer…hogenauersue@gmail.com…909-379-8613 

 
 The information (directions and forms) are in the yearbook -pages 57-62. It’s not too 
early to surge members to submits works or to go to your community schools and request 
student art and photos. 

 
 

Music Scholarship Competiton… 
Terry Perkins…perkinstlee@gmail.com..909-895-7710 

 
The information and forms are in the yearbook, pages 74 -77.  Emphasize the rules to students 
entering. They must provide proof of registration in a music program to receive the scholarship. 
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Be sure to check forms to make sure that (all) information is provided before giving to Music 
Chairman at Birthday Council (end of January). 

 
 
 
 
Creative Writing … Laura  Schano… lks423@att.net...626-309-1550 
 

San Gabriel Valley District of Women’s Clubs 
CREATIVE WRITING CONTESTS 

RULES FOR CLUB MEMBER AND STUDENT COMPETITIONS 
 1. Authors must be amateur; earnings from writing not to exceed $500 annually.  
         Entries may not have been published prior to competition and must be original works.       
       ** Entries must be typed and double-spaced to be considered for State contest** 
 Please use minimum margins of (1) inch, using 8½x11-inch white paper, one side only. 
 2. Entries must be written during the Contest Year, Jan. – Dec. 2022. 
 3. Word limit for Prose is 2,000 words. 
 4. Poetry minimum length of (8) lines and maximum of (30) lines. 
 5. TOP RIGHT CORNER *Place Author’s Name, Address, Telephone number, Email, 
           Name of Club, District Or School, Grade, Address, Parent or Teacher’s Email address. 
    6.    Title of Entry, Number of words (prose) or Number of lines (poetry) 
 7. Submit four (4) copies BY MAIL OR ONE COPY BY EMAIL of Entry AND 
          Creative Writing Release AND Parent/Minor Publicity Release (if applicable) 
          To: Creative Writing Chairperson, Laura Schano; on or before Feb. 20, 2023.  
 8. One First Place winner in Each Category will be sent to CFWC for further competition. 
Categories for Club Member Competition 
 (Club size is not a consideration) 
 1. PROSE:  Short Story, Essay, Memoir, Inspirational, Skit/Play, or Children’s Story 
 2. POETRY:  Haiku, Whimsical, Limerick, Inspirational, or Poetry for Children 
Categories for Student Competition 
Each student may enter no more than one (1) short story and one (1) poem for competition. 
The grade divisions are set forth by CFWC and judging is done accordingly. 
 Category 1 – Grades K, 1, 2 
 Category 2 – Grades 3, 4, 5 
 Category 3 – Grades 6, 7, 8 
 Category 4 – Grades 9, 10, 11, 12 
ALL entries may be sent BY:  Feb. 20, 2023 
Email: Lks423@att.net  (To: Laura Schano)  One double spaced copy with name, grade and 
school , observing items 1-7 listed above under Rules for Club Members and Student 
Competition    
Four (4) double spaced copies: Laura Schano c/o Pasadena Woman’s Club P.O. Box 40130 
Pasadena, CA 91114  Have Questions? Call Laura at (626) 807-3291 
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Awards -Adult Winners will receive certificates and recognition at District Convention, Students 
winners will receive ribbons and certificates delivered to their school. One First Place Winner 
will be selected from each category and forwarded to CFWC for further competition. 
 

 
 
 

Communications & Public Relations…Marilyn Cruz… 
marilyncruz1@msn.com...909-730-4145 

 

Hello SGVD Members! It’s that time to welcome in the thankful grateful month of November! 
We have a very busy month ahead of us.  Why? SGVD has Fall Council this month along with 
some very important workshops like Membership and Leadership or LEADS! But also because 
most of our clubs will be hosting Holiday Events or Boutiques! Yes! let’s support each other by 
encouraging participation that means our club members, family, friends and our community 
members too. 
 
Next, we had a wonderful Keynote speaker at our October 14 District Business Board Meeting 
we hosted Dr. Donna M. Hunter Author/Writer. The Dr.’s books were available to purchase also. 
Our President Abbey Howell’s Program this year will include Advocates for Children with 
Autism Spectrum Disorder. Awareness and Education can make a big difference! 
 
Did you attend our SGVD Derby High Tea? I did and I had so much fun! The buffet was 
outstanding too.  I was even on the floor selling a few “Take A Chance” raffle tickets! Did I tell 
you I had so much fun? 
 
By the way did you know that Newsletters are a great way to advertise your Club, Membership 
and Community. So get those Newsletters started. Remember what our CFWC 2nd VP Wendy 
Curran said, it’s alright to take baby steps. Create! Create! Create! Then send it to me because I 
share it with the CFWC! Remember our Newsletter Contest will be here before you know it! 
 
Don't Forget that Daylight Savings is November 6th. Time to roll the clocks back one hour! Oh, 
my it’s going to get dark earlier! 
 
Finally, I am grateful for each member and give thanks that I have the opportunity to share our 
SGVD mission of caring for each other and our communities with each of you! 
 
Thank you again for giving me the opportunity to serve SGVD! It’s my honor and privilege… 
MM 

 
 
 
 
 



 9 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Education & Libraries… 

Esthela Torres de Siegrist… hetds@yahoo.com..626-622-1794 
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Leadership & LEADS 
Bonnie Duenas…rblmb@msn.com...626-827-4273 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hello to All Club Presidents, 
 
The San Gabriel Valley District is encouraging all clubs in the district to submit a candidate for 
the LEADS Seminar.   
 
Criteria and applications for LEADS will be in the SGVD, CFWC and GFWC yearbooks as well 
as their websites.  
 
Reminder: Candidates for Leads Application are due by November 18, 2022 
Criteria for Application for Leads-will be in the Yearbook or GFWC website 
See Bylaws for coverage of any costs that may be covered for the future Lead 
Member must be interested in: Federation, Leadership skills 
Has not held an elected position at or above the state level. 
Candidate will be selected by the SGVD Committee. 
 
The selected candidate must be able to attend the following  
SGVD Convention April 20-22 -2023  
GFWC State Convention May 18-20 - 2023  
One LEAD candidate from each State will be chosen and must be able to attend the following  
International State Convention June 9-16 – 2023 in Washington DC   
  
Leads application Form and LEADS: Leadership-Education-and- Development Seminar 
information is on pages 72 and 73 in the SGVD Yearbook.  
Applications and letters of support can be sent or delivered to one of the following  

1. Emailed to rblmb@msn.com  
2. Handed to myself at the October or November SGVD District meeting   
3. Mailed to 18666 Fieldbrook Ave, Rowland Heights, CA  91748  
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4. Out of the above three -best is to hand in at the SGVD District Meetings to me-put 
required copies and letters in an envelope with club name and Club Presidents name -
Attention Bonnie Duenas   

Reminder all must be received no later than November 18, 2022  
 
 

Women's History & Resource Center… 
Patsy Wilson…pwilson11@verizon.net…909-393-6434 

Kim Plater….kimplater@aol.com…..909-620-7235 
 

October was Domestic Violence Awareness and Prevention Month.  You might ask, what does 
that have to do with women’s history.  At the last SGVD Meeting in October the history moment 
was about Astronaut Nicole Mann - First Native American Woman in Space.  Mann was 
commissioned as a Second Lieutenant in the United States Marine Corps in 1999. She has 
accumulated more than 2,500 flight hours in 25 types of aircraft, 200 carrier arrestments and 47 
combat missions in Iraq and Afghanistan.  
 
Women in the military are targets of gender bias in the workplace, sexual, emotional, 
psychological, and physical abuse.  Nicole is a “firstie” as the first Native American Astronaut 
and we do not know if she was ever targeted, but, based on my knowledge of domestic and 
workplace violence, she easily could have been. 
 
Now what does this have to do with women’s clubs.  Most of you know that I am now a 
caregiver for my husband Randy.  My long-time friend April Mae is here helping me.  April Mae 
joined the Navy in August of 1992.  She served six years with an honorable discharge and today 
is receiving a 100 per cent disability from the Veteran’s Association.  
 
Like Nicole, April Mae was a pioneer female serving as one of the first females on an Air Craft 
Carrier (1 of 45 women with 3,500 men.)  Prior to being on the ship she was stationed at 
Miramar Naval Air Station.  Here she was raped by her Leading Petty Officer (E-6) that entered 
her room while she was sleeping.  She woke up and he was on top of her, but she tried to fight 
back.  He overpowered her.  She never reported the incident because her status was that of an E-
2 and she knew that she would be retaliated against.  This knowledge was based on her 
experience being in the military.   
 
Then from 1996 – 1998 April Mae was stationed on the USS Boxer as a Police Officer.  Here she 
was assaulted by the Master Chief Master-At-Arms E-9 on two occasions.  On two different 
occasions he pushed her against the wall and forcibly kissed her against her will.  When she told 
him it was not going to happen again there were severe repercussions.  Eventually the case was 
reported.  The Command’s response was “you stay on the ship with him or, get out.”  April Mae 
chose to leave her life’s dream of serving her country.  She loved her job.     
 
Today, April Mae suffers from Post-Traumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD) resulting in being hyper-
vigilant awareness, anger outbursts controlled by medication, and suicidal ideation, all which 
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resulted in Cognitive Processing Therapy.  Today, April Mae uses her experience to help other 
people.     
 
Did You Know? An internal survey obtained by the military news source, Task & Purpose, 
reported that women who have served or are currently serving in the armed services have 
reported having issues with incorrect fitting equipment, pressure to return from parental leave, 
and gender bias in the workplace. 29% said sexual harassment was a major challenge. On 
February 21, 1996, the National Domestic Violence Hotline answered its very first call. In the 
past 25 years, they have worked tirelessly to shift power back to those affected by relationship 
abuse. They have answered more than 5.8 million calls, chats and texts from survivors and loved 
ones. 
Women in history traditionally have faced adversity.  Remember that 1 in 4 of your friends 
seated at your table have experienced some form of violence.  And that is why Domestic 
Violence found its way into this Women’s History Article via the Key.  
 
 
 
 

Birthdays Care & Concern 
Mavis Hansen… hansenmavis625@gmail.com...626-441-6231 

 
                                           NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

Scorpio     November 1-21     8th sign of the Zodiac: Scorpion 
  
A Scorpio personality is gracious and diplomatic with the ability to control and direct those 
around them.  They may be a dominant force in home and/or workplace. Sometimes serious, they 
also have a great sense of humor. 

Gems are the Ruby, giving inner faith and courage, carnelian to keep one’s feet on the 
ground and the black pearl which grants calm and solace. 
          Colors are black, blood red and charcoal gray. 
Scorpio notables are: Pablo Picaso, Hillary Rodham Clinton, Whoopi Goldberg, 
Theodore Roosevelt, Vermeer, Edith Head, Edmund Halley and Hedy Lamarr. 
  
            Sagittarius     November 22-30      9th sign of the Zodiac: Goat 
 
A Sagittarius personality is optimistic, honest and with a positive outlook on life. They are 
eternal students constantly seeking to know more about the world and are 
particularly interested in animals and nature.  They are rarely bored. 
          Gems are the turquoise, protecting against catastrophe, amethyst that promotes mildness 
and understanding and citrine which acts as an agent between lower and higher selves. 
          Colors are denim blue, beige and bronze. 
Sagittarius notables are:  Andrew Carnegie, Winston Churchill, Joe DeMaggio, Harpo Marx, 
Carrie Nation, Bette Midler, Mark Twain, Tina Turner and Adam Clayton Powell Jr. 
  

The November Flower is the beautiful mum, which comes in many colors. 
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CHIPS for Kids…Joanne Snyder…  321-227-1994 

 
Good Morning Ladies, I am hoping that you have all enjoyed a restful summer and are looking 
forward to the beginning of our District’s new calendar year of events. Last year I was given the 
honor of being the “Chips for Kids” chairman, and have been blessed again as our SGVD Chip’s 
for Kid’s chair, I would like to take a moment and thank each of our sister locations who so 
generously donated to this meaningful annual event of ours, just  know that your kindness was 
greatly appreciated by all of the recipients, and this year we will again be donating both toys and 
$10.00 dollar gift cards from either In and Out, Subway, Target, Walmart or McDonalds, and 
with the Holidays just a couple of months away, please join me by starting now to make this 
years “Chip’s for Kid’s” toy drive even bigger and better than last year. 
It is with a grateful and happy heart, that I say thank you in advance and I will see you all at our 
first SGVD meeting. 
 

Fundraising/Fashion Show/Tea Party…Diane Limon… 
dhlimon09@outlook.com...626-383-7405 

 

• Mark your calendars!  SGVD Fashion Show – Saturday, February 4, 2023 For a full 
afternoon of fashion, music and silent auction and vendors.  To be held at the Mountain 
Meadows Golf Club, 1875 Fairplex Drive, Pomona, CA.  Ticket cost $40.00 

• Hat's off to a very successful Fall Derby High Tea Event. Our headcount of attendance 
was over 100-ladies. Congratulations to all our winners! Our fundraising efforts did not 
go unnoticed, thanks to all your generosity. We were able to raise $7,075.00 with a net 
gross profit after expenses $2,401.75 - which exceeded our original budget. 

 
 

SGVD Parliamentary Affliate 
Marianne Jennings…. fajmlj@aol.com 

 
The November 15, 2022 meeting begins at 10:00 a.m. 
Location:  Baldwin Park Woman's Club, 3817 Baldwin Park Blvd., Baldwin Park, CA. 
Program - Holiday Auction 
This is an opportunity to also bring your favorite dish to our POT LUCK. All are invited to 
attend.  Reservations not required. Great opportunity for all attendees including Club Presidents 
and Parliamentarians to ask relevant questions and to learn Robert's Rules, Bylaws and Protocol. 
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•Recording Secretary/Communication and Public Relations: Marilyn Cruz… 909-730-4145   
…marilyncruz1@msn.com 
•Nancy Krueger: Krueger-womensclubsfs@gmail.com   
•Tami Miller:  Miller-tamgram8@yahoo.com 
 
 

Club Announcements 
 

BPWC would like to announce that In December 10th, our Clubhouse will be celebrating 
100years! We will have an Open House from 10 to 12. Invitation/flyers will be sent  
soon.  
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 M  E  M  O   

 

OF MEMBERS WHO HAVE PASSED AWAY IN THE YEARS OF 
 

67TH SGVD DISTRICT CONVENTION 
APRIL 20-22, 2023 

 

To: BOARDS AND MEMBERS OF THE SAN GABRIEL VALLEY DISTRICT 
From: Petra Jimenez, Memorial Service Chair, 67th Convention, SGVD District 

 

PLEASE SUBMIT THE NAMES OF YOUR CLUB MEMBERS WHO PASSED AWAY IN THE YEARS 
2022—2023  FOR INCLUSION IN THE MEMORIAL.    CUT-OFF DATE IS MARCH 15, 2023.   
 

CLUB:_________________________________________________________  Contact:_____________________________________  

Name of Deceased:__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Date of Death_____________________________________   Years of Membership_______________________________________  

Biography of Her Contribution to your Club_______________________________________________________________________  

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

(Volunteer, Chairperson, Club Board Member, Crafts, Cherished Memories, etc.) 
 

CLUB:_________________________________________________________  Contact:_____________________________________  

Name of Deceased:__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Date of Death_____________________________________   Years of Membership_______________________________________  

Biography of Her Contribution to your Club_______________________________________________________________________  

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

(Volunteer, Chairperson, Club Board Member, Crafts, Cherished Memories, etc.) 
 

CLUB:_________________________________________________________  Contact:_____________________________________  

Name of Deceased:__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Date of Death_____________________________________   Years of Membership_______________________________________  

Biography of Her Contribution to your Club_______________________________________________________________________  

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

(Volunteer, Chairperson, Club Board Member, Crafts, Cherished Memories, etc.) 

CUT-OFF DATE  FOR SUBMIS-
SION OF NAMES IS  
MARCH 15, 2023 
 

PLEASE  E-MAIL YOUR INFOR-
MATION TO ME AT 
 

jpjimz@yahoo.com 
 
OR MAIL YOUR INFORMATION  
 

PETRA JIMENEZ,  
6718 LOCH ALENE AVE. 
PICO RIVERA, CA 90660 
 

OR CALL 
ROSALIE BARCO AT 
(626) 434-6143 
AUNTIEROSEXX@GMAIL.COM 
 

67TH SGVD DISTRICT 
CONVENTION 

APRIL 20-22 2023 
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Established in 1912, the 
Pio Pico Woman’s Club is  dedi-
cated to promoting and supporting 
our community in order to en-
hance the lives of our residents 
through volunteerism. 
Our fundraising efforts 
provide scholarships as well as 
donations to charitable  programs 
while focusing on woman’s   
concerns  relating  to  health, 
education and safety. 
We are a  philanthropic, 
friendly group with  a strong 
membership in Pico Rivera, Los 
Angeles County California. We 
are a proud member of the Gen-
eral Federation of   Women’s 

Club International (GFWC), the California Fed-
eration of Women’s Clubs (CFWC) and San Ga-
briel Valley  District (SGVD). 

 

Pico Rivera, CA 
 

We meet on the  
2nd Wednesday  

of the month 
 
 

9214 Mines Ave.  
Pico Rivera, CA 90660 
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CHARITIES FUNDRAISER 
 

HOLIDAY AUCTION 
LUNCHEON 
WEDNESDAY, DEC. 14, 2022 
10AM—2PM 
$40 RESERVATIONS PLEASE!   
PICO PARK 
9528 BEVERLY BLVD. PICO RIVERA, CA 

VENDORS!    DOOR PRIZES!     
HOLIDAY BASKETS! 

RESERVATIONS: 
LUPE DIAZ, CHAIR (562) 706-5586 
TERRI CARDENAS, CO-CHAIR  (562) 879-6719 
KIKI LAGUNAS (562) 479-4504 

PIO PICO PICO RIVERA, CA   
WOMAN’S CLUB  

DONATIONS: PLEASE BRING YOUR NEW ITEM 
DONATIONS TO THE CLUBHOUSE, 9214 MINES 
AV. OR TO OUR MONTHLY MEETINGS.  

Thank You! 

 

  WIN 
THIS 55” 

 HISENSE TV 
WINNER DOES NOT 

HAVE TO BE PRESENT 
 

RAFFLE  WILL BE HELD AT OUR   
DECEMBER 14, 2022 
HOLIDAY FUNDRAISER 

GOOGLE TV 
UHD4K 

HISENSE 55” CLASS A6 SERIES 
4K UHD ULTRA DEFINITION  
SMART GOOGLE TV  
GOOGLE ASSIST 
DOLBY VISION 
SPORTS / GAME MODE 
WORKS WITH ALEXA 
APP STORE 
CHROMECAST / VOICE REMOTE 
BLUETOOTH / SURROUND SOUND 
3 YEAR WARRANTY 

55”A65H 
SERIES 

INCLUDES 3 
YEAR 

WARRANTY 

RAFFLE TICKETS: 
One ticket  $5.00 
Seven tickets: $20.00 
Call: 
Lupe Diaz 
(562) 706-5586 
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Are you looking for  something new to gift that special person during the holidays?
Why not consider gifting an experience? Save the date now and get tickets to the 

new SMWC events in the Spring of 2023!

It’s 1923. Quiet, small town Sierra Madre’s Essick House is now a 
new Speakeasy and it’s fabulously scandalous! Invite a friend & come 
see what it’s all about – music, food, wine, candlelight, dancing, 
flappers, the list goes on.  Our wonderful evening will be interupted 
suddenly when a body is discovered! Help the intrepid inspector 
discover the murderer... or hide your secrets. Period dress 
encouraged! 

Sierra Madre Woman’s Club’s
Holiday Gift Suggestions 

Save-the-Dates for Early 2023!

Murder Mystery Dinner: January 21st, 4pm-6:30pm

Plan an afternoon in February for a middle-of-the week treat at the 
Dine-In Theatre in Monrovia.  We’ve booked the entire theatre just 
for the Woman’s Club.  Spend a Tuesday with friends watching a 
movie in plush recliners, and enjoying a tasty meal of cheeseburger 
sliders or coconut tenders with fries; Southwest Chicken Salad or a 
Margarite pizza.  Soft drink and popcorn are included and with full 
service.  Only 50 seats are available so don’t wait!

Dine-In Theater: February 21st

Today everyone’s Irish - and golfers want to play “Irish Golf”! Gather 
your co-golfers and come compete for the St. Pattie’s Day 
Hole-in-One prize of $10,000, plus major prizes for Lowest  
Individual Score, Lowest Group Score, etc. and enjoy the 
post-tournament awards luncheon at Santa Anita’s Golf Club!   

Golf Tournament: March 17th, 8am Tee-Off
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